
RAMS 6th of December 2022, Club Meeting Minutes 

Meeting Started @ 6:05pm with 17 members present meets the Quorum requirement of 12 for business. 
Adjourned 6:35pm ( 30 minutes) 
New Members:  No 
Club Recognition: Howard presented these members with awards for their contribution: 
CD’s For Events! Butch Pendergrass, John Welcome, George Welcome, John Titus, Craig Carter, Chris Baker, and Tommy Cheek 
These members work tirelessly to put on great events which provides funding to run our Club.  CD of an event is a tough and taxing 
job.  We appreciate these members for their service! Howard Bass provided each an Award. 
“THANK YOU CD’s FOR YOUR HARD WORK TOWARDS MAKING OUR EVENTS GREAT!” 
In addition to the CD’s, Howard also awarded: Ken Kayser—Ken takes care of the RAMS Club Web Site. Regularly post our Treasury 
and Minutes each month along with many other technical web issues that often arise--- THANK YOU! Rod Stauffer--- Our DJ – Rod 
furnishes his own DJ Radio equipment and has helped for many years at our events ---THANK YOU!  Adam Miller:--  Comes to field 
every year to clean up brush that grows around the road and ditch line.  Adam has spent two days on this task several times.  
Afterwards, it looked great!  Adam did all of this for our club at no cost. THANK YOU! Howard Bass also commented: “Adams 
Famous Chicken Stew Fun-fly was awesome. Also, would like to thank all who came out to fly and for the donations given for the 
fun-fly.    After Adam took out for his expenses, he gave me $318.00 to donate to our  CLUB—THANK YOU!  I also  want to shout 
out to our  members to say Thank You for flying in our events or coming out to help one way or another.” 

Happy Dember 2022 Birthday to: 

  

May Minutes:  Unanimously Approved – Ken Kayser & Charlie Lasley –motion to approve & second 

Treasurer Report:  Unanimously Approved – John Titus & Ron Melaga motion –motion to approve & second 
Old Business: None 
New Business: Robert Hawks Donations: 

1. President Howard Bass briefly discussed the Hawks donations.  Howard communicated he would appoint a 
committee of members including Gary Barnes and the Board to start the discussions on how the Club can best spend 
the donation while honoring Robert Hawks.  The Members at the next Club Meeting can also provide direction 
and/or vote.  The discussion will be resumed in the January meeting.  
 

2. Rod mention T-Shirt pricing with our current RAMS Logo on them.  Rod modeled a shirt at the meeting, and it was 
very sharp.   The Company info is W-S Spirt, Susy Bennett, 336-770-8987, suzy@ws-spirit.com, address---3564 
Yadkinville Rd Winston Salem, NC 27106.  The T-Shirts are approximately $16.00 dollars. 
 

Adjournment: Motion to close our December 2022 Meeting ---  Ken Kayser and Dave Bogue---- motion to approve & 
second.   Unanimously approved @ 6:35pm 

50/50 Drawing:  No drawing due to Secret Santa 

Sample of the Awards 

 

Secret Santa next page: 



Secret Santa!! 
Special thanks to Ken Blackford who 
does a really nice job with this event 
every year.  The event is for a great 
cause.  It provides food for the needed 
along with good fun & fellowship 
among all Club Members. 

 

Ken Blackford: Brought the most food 
goods so he chose the Dirty Santa prize 
of his choice.  

 

Ken will let President Howard Bass 
know how much we donated to the 
food bank.  

THANK YOU SO MUCH KEN! 


